
CLASSIFIED STAFF COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

February 15, 2017 
 

Attendees:  Vicki Becker, Mary Ann Henrich, Stephen Hodge, Trisha Pocius, Lallo Vigil, Paul Wallace 

    Excused: Stacy Righini 

    Guests: Chris Milliken, Chris Smith 

 

1. Speaker:  Chris Milliken – Colorado State University – Pueblo 

Manager - Network & Server System Information / Technology Services 

 

 Chris presented a power point on our CSU-Pueblo new “Modular Data Center”.   This is 

actually the huge white modular located to the north of the Library which was installed in the 

past year or so.  This Data Center is the Brain and Processing storage backup for the University’s 

firewall/core/servers/storage, which provides security for our information technology.   The 

state of Colorado has also awarded our University $700,000.00 for a very much needed fix and 

remodel of the I.T. area on first floor of the Administration Bldg.  Thank you Chris for this 

information, it is nice to be included. 

 

 

2. Approval of Minutes….Stephen / Lallo / all 

 

3. Treasurer’s Report:  as of 02/15/17 

 a.  Operating:  $1290.94 

 b.  Reserve:      $781.17 

 c.  Discretionary:  $1180.20 

 d.  Scholarship:  $26,010.47 

 

 

4.  Old Business: 

a. Student Scholarships – deadline for students March 1st:   

b. Employee Recognition Awards, April 19th  

c. Employee Recognition Luncheon 

 i. Committee – volunteers needed by mid-March 

  1. Mary Ann Henrich 

      ii.  50/50 raffle. 

     iii.  Other raffle? 

d. May retreat – Vicki will get more info to us. 



e. Employee picnic – June (more info later/Vicki), (Lallo will send “save the date”. 

 

5.  New Business:  

a. HLC, Higher Learning Commission was on campus this past week. 

 i.  Classified staff were outnumbered by Admin Pro 8 to 1 in both the UBB and     

 Staff meetings…as per Vicki who went to both. 

 

6.  External Committee Updates: 

a. University Leadership Team: 

 i.  The new “Thunderzone”, restaurants, shops, etc., currently under 

 construction south of the Thunderbowl, anticipates opening June 2017, grand 

 opening fall 2017. 

     ii.   Presidential search applications will begin being reviewed next month, March 

 2017. 

b. Faculty Senate – Paul  

c. University Budget Board – Vicki and Stacy 

d. Instructional Technology Board – Lallo 

e. Parking Committee – Stephen and Mary Ann 

f. Statewide Liaison Council – Trisha/Stephen 

g. University’s Board on Diversity and Equality – Stephen 

 i.  Every 6 months meeting / still need 2nd C.S.C. member 

h. Strategic Planning Task Force – Stephen 

a. Paul Wallace will join the Sustainability committee (recycling) 

 

  

7.  Internal Committee Reports 

 a.  Birthday Grams – Mary Ann 

 b.  Convocation – Vicki 

 c.   Fundraising – Classified Staff Council 

 d.  Outstanding Employee Awards – Vicki 

 e.  Student Scholarship – Vicki and Trisha 

 f.   Website – Lallo 

 g.  Welcome – Vicki 

 

Adjourned:  11:30am 

 

 


